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Quotation of the week
“If there is no struggle, there is no progress”,
Frederick Douglass.

Dear parents / carers,
It’s been another good week at school with very
high rates of attendance (>96%) and some
excellent engagement and work going on in
lessons. Everyone is back into their routines
now and we are settled in the school and well
established in our routines. The staff are
working exceptionally hard to keep all our
young people safe and to educate them as
effectively as possible. Year 11 have been
doing their English speaking and listening
assessments and there have been many
excellent speeches on all manner of important
topics. 

As you know we were not able to hold our usual
face to face Open Evening last week. However,
this week we have held socially distanced mini-
tours for a maximum of 5 parents to show them
round the school if they are interested in seeing
the facilities at Holy Family. We carry out these
socially distanced parental tours at 4pm on
Tuesdays and Thursday at the moment and
they have proved very popular and are
currently all fully booked up until the half-term
holiday.

Pupil Leadership Team
Our newly appointed Pupil Leadership Team
(PLT) held their first meeting on Thursday of
this week. It was a remote, virtual meeting with
students located all over both sites of the
school. The meeting took place via google
classrooms and went very well with students
generating some excellent discussion and
ideas that they would like to see implemented
in the school. We talked about what it means to
be a leader, the idea of servant leadership
following the model that Jesus Christ gave us

HEADTEACHER'S MESSAGE
 and the importance of wanting to give
something back to your community, We are
really pleased that so many students put
themselves forward to serve in these
leadership roles and we look forward to seeing
what projects they will take forward over the
coming months.

Black History Month
October is always the month when we pay
particular attention to Black History and to the
contribution of Black people to the history, not
just of this country, but around the world. Black
history should, of course, be something that is
studied throughout the year and integrated into
the school curriculum, not simply something
that receives attention in October. We are
doing work at departmental level on the
agenda of what is sometimes called
‘decolonising the curriculum’ and may be
thought of as ‘making the curriculum more
inclusive’. This year as a school we are
offering extra-curricular courses discussing
black history and staff are meeting regularly to
look at issues relating to race and
discrimination. We want to ensure that our
curriculum reflects the diversity of our school
community and will be carrying out a school
wide audit of all our provision over the coming
weeks.

Please continue to remember us in your
prayers and have a good weekend.

With best wishes
Dr Stone, Headteacher



C O M M E N D A T I O N SC O M M E N D A T I O N S

HEADTEACHER'S

Our students continue to be excellent in these challenging times and I’m pleased
to have many nominations for Headteacher Commendations this week. First in
Yr 11 English a number of students nominated by Mrs Maris for their excellent

speeches delivered as part of their speaking and listening assessment:

Princess Belo
Andre Preda

Louise Osei-Biney

Sade Lemonius
Milen Minasse

Jakub Patla
Toni Sibanda

Matilda Baskaran

Aniel Richard
Troy Smith

Arianna Khushi

Second, a number of Yr 7 students who have been nominated by Ms Hayward
in the lower site Learning Resource Centre. They have been absolute stars

helping out in the LRC at break and lunch times. They are as follows:  

Arunnya Sulthash  7R
Edvina Madunathan 7I

Elizabet Pelovecz 7I
Jenusha Rengaraj 7P

Sarah Simeon 7S

Rejicka Thaneswaran 7P
Aniera Imran 7S

Beyoncy Afrane 7P
Anarhrah Shah 7I

Anna Ziani 7S

Julia Sas 7E
Jerrell Bowen 7ST
Shanae Tumity 7S
Montelle Ford 7S

Maria Saji 7ST

 
Third, nominated by Ms Fitzpatrick Quincy Ata-Gyamfi 10P - for always trying

to do the right thing.  

Congratulations to all of them!



Can men cry?  Mental health in males 

Big boys don’t cry, they say.  A real man doesn’t crumble to tears.  Why are you crying?  They
ask, are you a girl?

In today’s society, it has become a norm that men shouldn’t be able to show any emotion apart
from anger as people believe it makes them less masculine and weak.  I decided to choose this
topic as in the past I had experienced this norm in real life.  A boy was crying and his friends
laughed at him and said “be a man”.  My heart shattered for him and to this day I regret not
saying anything.  Since then I felt like I was always hearing “don’t cry that’s gay” or “cryings for
girls, boys don’t cry” When did men suddenly become robots?  When did being a man mean
all of your tears dried up like the desert?  When did being a man mean you couldn’t express
your emotions?  Everyone has emotion, everyone can cry.  Men shouldn’t have to bottle up
their feelings because others feel it makes them less masculine because it doesn’t.  If a man
shows any sort of emotion it shows they are stronger than all of the rest because they have the
courage and backbone to break the toxic stigma created by civilization.  Do you think it's ok
for boys to cry?

In a study of how humans cry and react to crying Dr Virginia Eatough found that there was
psychological pressure on men that made them feel like they were unable to cry.  So I decided
to see how the boys I knew felt about this statement.  I selected boys from the age range of 14-
16 and I asked them what their opinions were on this statement.  I was distinctly disheartened
to find that out of the 20 boys that I had asked, 65% of the boys agreed with this appalling
statement and insisted it wasn’t ok for boys to cry.  Some of the words the boys said included
“Us boys are meant to be the provider, so if we are crying it just means that we are weak and
useless” and “real boys don’t cry regardless”, “boys can’t be very emotional, that’s girly” “real
men don’t cry they sort out the problem or put on a brave face, that’s what men do” I felt a
huge amount of distress for these boys as they had to grow up believing they couldn’t express
themselves.  Boys are often told that it is better to control their emotions and to be brave when
they are going through a difficult time, they shouldn’t have to hold anything back, do you
really think you have a right to tell anyone how to handle their feelings?  Research shows that
holding back tears can have a negative effect on how much boys express themselves, and that
it may lead to them trapping their feelings inside, never telling anyone how they feel rather
than asking for help.  A result of men constantly hiding their emotions is suicide.  Suicide is
the single biggest killer of men under the age of 45 which is a lot greater than women.  Men are
more likely to committ suicide because of a lack of communication, while women are willing
to shre their problems men are less likely to admit when they feel vulnerable increasing the
risk of them committing suicide.  

You may not know but we all have mental health.  All of us.  Are you stressed about your
exams?  That’s a sign of mental health.  Do you struggle to sleep at night?  That’s a sign of
mental health.  Do you sometimes feel a bit angry?  Mental health.  We all suffer from mental
health and it's not something to be ashamed of.  Bear in mind, next time you want to laugh or
put someone down that people who cry are often stronger than people who hardly shed a tear.
Crying is a natural healthy emotional output and that is hardly weak.  

 Princess Belo, 11A,  
Speaking and Listening assessment 
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Stay safe - Mrs. Grierson, Chaplain

My life is but an instant, a passing hour.
My life is but a day that escapes and flies away.

Oh my God! You know that to love you on earthI only have today!
Oh, I love you, Jesus! My soul yearns for you.
For just one day remain my sweet support.
Come reign in my heart, give me your smile

Just for today!

Dear God

We thank you for everything we have and how lucky we are to have these
opportunities.

We also pray that the people who don’t have these chances, 
will eventually learn to be happy.

We thank you God for giving us these opportunities.

Amen

The Year 9 Justice & Peace group marked World Day of Migrants and Refugees looking at
some statistics and myths surrounding migrants and refugees. 

Jane (9P) has composed the prayer below for us

Chaplaincy Corner

The theme chosen this year by Pope Francis is “Forced like Jesus
to flee”. The Church has been celebrating the World Day of

Migrants and Refugees since 1914. It is an occasion to express
concern for different vulnerable people on the move and to pray

for them as they face many challenges.

The Feast of St Therese of Lisieux (1873-1897) is 1 October. From the age
of 3 she begged to be received into the convent, finally at the age of 15
she was allowed to enter, taking holy vows in 1890. Therese suffered
much during her short life, which she offered out of love for the
conversion of sinners. In 1897 Therese died of tuberculosis. Whilst in the
convent, Therese wrote many poems and the following is an excerpt
from “My song for today”:



ADHD is a condition where you have lots of energy and have difficulty concentrating. You might also find it
hard to control what you say and do. For example, you might speak without thinking first, or find that you
do things on impulse.

Symptoms usually start very early life, before the age of six. We don't know exactly what causes ADHD but
experts think it might run in families, or it could be to do with the way the chemicals in your brain work. But
you might start to experience ADHD-like symptoms if you’ve had a difficult experience.

Another condition called ADD (Attention Deficit Disorder) has similar symptoms to ADHD, but you don’t feel
as hyperactive. For people with ADD, the main problem they have is difficulty concentrating

What people with ADHD would like you to know?
Not everyone who has ADHD shows the same symptoms. Some people are the stereotypical bouncing off
the walls and not paying attention at all. Others have high anxiety levels where worrying overcomes them.
ADHD also can be very different between boys/men and girls/women.

It is difficult to remember things. It doesn’t matter how many reminders I set, if I can’t actively do the task
right away, there is a good chance it gets forgotten. 

When we lose focus or space off during conversations, it’s not you or the topic. We just have a very hard
time staying focused on one thing. While you are telling us something, we hear and see you, but we also
are looking at the art on the walls, and then catch half of a conversation from a group over there. 

If we are doing things while you are speaking, we are probably getting more information from you than if
we were 100% focused on you.  As weird as it sounds, I can gather a lot more information from a
conversation if I am doodling, or doing something to distract my brain by doing “thoughtless” a thoughtless
action, like doodling or tapping my fingers together or bouncing my legs while I sit. It gives me an easy thing
to ‘focus” on while my ADHD tendencies focus on what you are saying.

We can control it…sometimes. But it is exhausting, and yes medication may help some people, but it’s not a
cure-all.We tend to be messy. That mess is organised chaos to us.

SEN News

Do you have any questions about what you have read today? 

If so, you can contact Miss Minnock our SENDCo (Special Educational Needs

and Disabilities Co-ordinator) a.minnock@holyfamily.waltham.sch.uk. 

ADHD
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xt9MutAN0-8&feature=emb_logo


Sneak peak atthe results so far!



Posters of

prominent

black figures

around the

school

Two 30 minute

sessions on an

element of

black history in

form

A virtual talk

from a speaker

(tbc.)

The launch of a

brand new extra-

curricular club

exploring the concept

of race, identity and

history starting

Monday 5th October

A special history

lesson uncovering

an untold

moment in black

history

What to expect this 
Black History Month 
at Holy Family!



We have been sent the following prayer from Fr Paschal Uche, a
newly ordained priest and former chaplain of Holy Family for us to

use throughout October in honor of Black History Month.

Heavenly Father,

We give you thanks for all the races, colours, and cultures that

bring diversity and beauty to this world.

We repent of the times we have allowed these differences to be a

means of division through thoughts, words or deeds.

As you brought reconciliation through the cross, under the sign

of that same cross, may we grow in appreciation of our

differences, taking time to listen to and not assume, to ask and

not to dismiss people, to love and not to judge.

May this black history month increase our knowledge, inspire our

hearts and through your grace bring healing to a hurting world.

Mary mother of all nations and peoples.

Pray for us.

Amen.

Please click here
for more

information on 
Fr Pascal Uche's

ordination

BLACK HISTORY MONTH 

https://www.dioceseofbrentwood.net/news/joyous-day-brentwood/






Congratulations
to the following students on stars received last week: 

Kahlil  Reid
Mr Skelton awarded him for excellent knowledge in R.E

Leon Scott
Ms Hampshire awarded him for showing

great kindness to other members of the year group. 

Joshua Onunkwo
Miss Barry awarded him for excellent participation and focus.

YEAR 10YEAR 10YEAR 10
Student of the week: 

Quincy Ata-Gyamfi 

 nominated by Mrs Rocks for always
working hard in sports science, becoming a prefect and always trying

to do the right thing. Congratulations!

This month we will be celebrating Black History month
this poem by Maya Angelou encapsulates the essence of

Black History month perfectly. 

Caged Bird
BY MAYA ANGELOU

A free bird leaps
on the back of the wind   
and floats downstream   
till the current ends
and dips his wing
in the orange sun rays
and dares to claim the sky.
 
But a bird that stalks
down his narrow cage
can seldom see through
his bars of rage
his wings are clipped and   
his feet are tied
so he opens his throat to sing.
 
 

The caged bird sings   
with a fearful trill   
of things unknown   
but longed for still   
and his tune is heard   
on the distant hill   
for the caged bird   
sings of freedom.
 
The free bird thinks of another breeze
and the trade winds soft through the sighing trees
and the fat worms waiting on a dawn bright lawn
and he names the sky his own
 
But a caged bird stands on the grave of dreams   
his shadow shouts on a nightmare scream   
his wings are clipped and his feet are tied   
so he opens his throat to sing.

The caged bird sings   
with a fearful trill   
of things unknown   
but longed for still   
and his tune is heard   
on the distant hill   
for the caged bird   
sings of freedom.



ARTARTART Congratulations to the  year 13 students who sat their Art and
Photography mock Exam last week, who did extremely well!

Here is a glimpse of some of the outcomes & works in progress.



D&T ASSEMBLEDD&T ASSEMBLEDD&T ASSEMBLED Students have really been
showcasing their design, cutting 

and presentation skills this week!



Sixth Form
Pupil Leadership Team

This week saw our first virtual PLT meeting of the year. Students from the
whole school came together to discuss different points and was led by the
Senior Prefect team in Yr13. Dr Stone did the welcome all about servant
leadership and then they had breakout groups. Marcie (our chair) did a

brilliant job for her first meeting in charge!



NATIONAL POETRY DAY
Today students have been reading poems and trying to write

their own. We have a new book in the LRC called ‘How To

Grow Your Own Poem’ by Kate Clancy, all the students are
eager to get tips from it!

LRC MONITORS 
in year 7 

 A wonderful
team of
helpers. 

1st 
October

1st 

October

1st 

Octo
ber

1st 

October



Deadline
Closes:

Sunday 4th
October

2020
11.59pm

Email Ms. Nordon
if you need help

with your application
ms.nordon@holyfamilycatholicschool.co.uk

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lse-black-achievement-conference-2020-tickets-117548461613


S P A C E  T O
D I S C U S S  C O N C E P T S  O F  R A C E

A N D  I D E N T I T Y

O p e n  t o  a l l  6 t h  f o r m e r s ,  t h i s  e x t r a c u r r i c u l a r

c l u b  w i l l  c u l m i n a t e  i n  t h e  u n d e r t a k i n g  o f  a

s u m m e r  r e s e a r c h  p r o j e c t  t h a t  w i l l  b e

p r e s e n t e d  i n  t h e  a u t u m n  o f  2 0 2 1

W e d n e s d a y s  v i a  Z o o m  @  4 : 1 0 p m

S i g n  u p  H E R E

C o n t a c t  M r  S a y e r  f o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n

m r . s a y e r @ h o l y f a m i l y c a t h o l i c s c h o o l . c o . u k

DIVERSITY
AND

INCLUSION
SESSIONS

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfnn96-nNAD-0HZttfTKJ4uEO1_F5_n3vWSzWfpdBGUWQ82wg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfnn96-nNAD-0HZttfTKJ4uEO1_F5_n3vWSzWfpdBGUWQ82wg/viewform








I was looking for something exactly like The Maths
Cafe For Adults, the teachers explain things

thoroughly and there's no assumption that you'd
know something already, no question or answer is
too silly and they start from the very beginning of
each topic which I appreciate very much as I find

mathematics very difficult and daunting.I'm hopeful
that I'll gain a better understanding of maths so I
can help my child when she gets to school age &
maybe if I get an even better grasp I'd like to resit

my G.C.S.E's!
Here's hoping!


